ESPO Team Tag Up Minutes – 05/07/19

Attendees: 
ARC:  QA, BB, DC, TC, EC, (KD), DJ, (EJ), BL, (SM), SN, AP, VS, AS, KS, DT, MV, BW, JZ
TDY:  QA (EXPORTS), BW (CAMP2Ex)
AL:  JZ

1. Intro (MV) 
2. Computers/IT (BB, DC, KD, AP)
· Elevated Privileges:  Check in NAMS that you have valid Elevated Privileges and that the dates it's approved for are current.  They will not notify you.
· We will request mission freezes that should allow us to use RSA tokens for both log in and email.  NOTE:  If you put in the wrong password, RSA will still give you a token number and it won’t work.  It does not tell you that the password is wrong.  Three tries will lock you out.  Also, 10 incorrect PIN retries will lock your badge (and you'll have to visit a badging office physically to unlock it).  
· FTP issue has been solved.  Warnings have been removed from websites.  FTPS replaces it.
· Google share folder:  When people leave, any files they created/own shift to an IT admin person.  So, we need to move ownership to one of us before they leave.  If you see any files owned by people who have left (Steven, Adam, Liz), let Dan/Alex know so we can get the ownership changed to one of us.
· PK key.  Update your PK key if needed.
3. Manpower planning (MV) 
· EVS3 manpower / Deployments 2020 – MV will send deployments summary.  PMs please review.  
· Tag ups with MV (send an outlook) – Send MV an invite for a meeting by the end of the month.
· Katja will focus on instrument db May and June; questions to Brad. Katja will be available for question on Wednesday mornings from 9 a.m. - 12 noon at her home phone number 541-4360-4040.
4. Share info:  
· Training:
i. FACT – Training required in you will be overseas for more than 45 cumulative days per year.  Good for 5 years so get it if you are traveling or might travel internationally.  Currently classes or booked until October so don’t wait.
ii. International DL - Stop by your AAA for your international DL if you are going overseas, cost is $35, plus visa photos ($30).  NASA and BAERI will reimburse.
iii. Cryogenic safety – Take training course if you are going to be supporting CAMP2Ex and the LN2 generator.
· Tools:
i. Calendar – can send meeting invites to ARC-ESPO@mail.nasa.gov and it will auto-accept.  Dan and Alex will set this up so we can try it in a couple days.
ii. Working to rearrange Google shared folders.
iii. IT security forms (NASA and Non-NASA) Take your computer off site:  NF892 (property pass) and ARC852 (computer property IT/DAR) and take your computer on International travel ARC865 (IT) also ARC66 for NASA tagged equipment. Submit forms to Helen.  When returned Brent Williams will manage the documents.
· Procedures:
i. Car insurance – BAERI employees purchases insurance for car rentals.  CS do not to purchase insurance for Domestic travel.
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ii. CS (timecard changes) - Delete old WBSs for travel comp, credit or comp time when submitting timecards.  
iii. PMs responsible for weekly updates 
iv. We will meet every week this month prior to summer deployments
· Team – 
i. ACCLIP – Ken Jucks WB57 July 2020 
ii. CPEX – Gail Jackson June 2020 
5. Mission Updates (see Appendix 1)
6. Next meetings: 5/14, 5/21, 5/28
7. Demos:  
· Introduction to new EVS3 missions – Vidal 5/14
· Introduction to new EVS3 missions – Erin 5/21
· Introductions to new EVS3 missions- Bernie/Dan – DCOTSS – 5/28
· Mailman – Ayuta 6/18
· SOFRS and ASP – Vidal/Sommer
· Airlifts – Sommer 
· Demo on GoPro – Jhony 
· Conference rules – Susan 
· Aaron Duley – Vidal please schedule
· Lessons Learned from EVS2 missions – Bernie and Dave

Words for the week:

Elicit and illicit
Elicit means to draw out or coax.  Think of elicit as the mildest form of extract.  If one lucky survey respondent will win a trip to the Bahamas, the prize is designed to elicit response. 

Illicit means illegal or unlawful, and while I suppose you could elicit a response at gunpoint…you probably shouldn’t




Appendix 1

Mission Updates

•  ATom (Atmospheric Tomography) (Dave/Erin/Quincy) - All deployments completed.  Final closeout Nov 2019.  Request submitted for a no cost extension. STM in November 18, 2019 in Boulder CO. Data going public.

•  ORACLES (ObseRvations of Aerosols above Clouds and their intEractionS) (Bernie/Dan/Sommer) -   Still working a NCE for about one year (duration TBD) to extend time for data analysis. Therefore the closeout review will likely be pushed to late 2020, and another STM May 2020.  The 2019 science team meeting will be held at University of Miami May 14-16. 

•  CAMP2Ex (Cloud, Aerosol, Monsoonal Processes – Philippines Experiment) (Jhony/Erin/Brent & Sommer) - Aug-Oct, 2019 (integration July). Science flight operations go from Aug 25-Oct 5. PIs continue to make changes to their instruments and P-3 is getting nervous.  Working with Hal and Jeffery to get PIs to freeze their designs. There will be 2 air shipments going to Clark AFB (Aug 1 & Aug 13).  There will also be a sea shipment from ARC as well as WFF.  Unsure whether or not the Learjet needs an AFSRB or just an MRR.  Waiting for Bruce to weigh in.  Sea shipment happening soon.  Not sure if SWAG is being shipped.  Integration begins on June 17, 2019.

[bookmark: _GoBack]•  FIREX-AQ (Fire Influence on Regional to global Environments eXperiment– Air Quality) (Dave/Bernie/Drew & Quincy) DC-8 in Boise and Salina, NOAA Twin Otters in Boise, ER-2 flying from AFRC.  Working on hotels, FN list, Boise Air National Guard base operational details, Salina airport contract, and shipping. 129th Rescue from Moffett will be in Boise at the same time of FireEx (150 people). May have to park one of the Twin Otters at the Jackson jet center.  FN Escort privilege being worked, integration starts May 19, 2019.  ESPO team needs to get flight clearance forms filled out and turned in.  

•  IMPACTS:  Investigation of Microphysics and Precipitation for Atlantic Coast-Threatening Snowstorms Science: PI.  Lynn McMurdie (University of Washington) (Vidal/Quincy & Katie/Brent) Three 6 week campaigns (Jan/Feb 2020-22) to Warner-Robins Georgia AFB (ER-2) and WFF (P-3).  (ICR) Investigation Confirmation Review plan for Sept.  Agenda and badging in work.  Met with PM Tsengdar Lee.  Site surveys to WFF and WR in the works.  Working on detailed budgets and BAERI task.  IIP work has begun. Meeting Location moved to Chincoteague bay Field Station, Katie still working on catering. 1 Grant still pending.  Warner-Robins does not want to commit until Jan 2020.  Working with PI on their confirmation documents.  Data management plan group still working.

•  DCOTSS:  Dynamics and Chemistry of the Summer Stratosphere Science.  PI: Kenneth Bowman (Texas A&M University) (Dan/Bernie/Brent & Tony).  Two-week test flight series and 3 x 5+wks (spring, middle summer, late summer) with ER-2 in Salina, Kansas. Forecasting dry run planned for late July.  Effort now is on development of the IIP (draft by end of May) and BAERI task. The DCOTSS Confirmation Assessment Meeting (CAM) is scheduled for July 12, and the ICR is scheduled for September 17.  The first, in-person, full Science Team meeting is planned for October 28 thru 30 in Denver (logistics info is on the website).  Dan went to Salina for a site survey.  Access to the office space and the proximity of the nearest Decompression chamber may be an issue.  No issues placing LOX (Liquid oxygen).  

•  S-MODE:  Sub-Mesoscale Ocean Dynamics Experiment Science.  PI:  Tom Farrar (Woods Hole) (Erin/Sommer/Drew).  Two week pilot (4/20), two 1 month campaigns (4/21 & 9/21).  NASA KingAir B200, NASA G-V, TOI Twin Otter and a UNOLS vessel (plus ocean surface drifters, wave gliders, sail drones, and floats). Science research area of interest approximately 200 miles off the coast of San Francisco.  Project start June 1, 2019.  Five grant packages put together - waiting on two others.  JPL task plan submitted and awaiting approval.  PPB&E inputs provided to ESSP. Possible experiment at WHOI in the Fall to improve DopplerScatt calibration (resolving small scale wave measurements) - currently no ESPO support expected.  If MOSES window fab and integration design are completed this Summer, there may be B200 test flights this Fall.  Management team meetings weekly. Working B-200 integration/design plan and will meet with B200 team in June 12, 2019 at Edwards AFB.  STM at Ames the week of August 19,2019, in building 3.  

2020
•  EXPORTS (the Export Processes in the Ocean from RemoTe Sensing) (Quincy/Drew) - Working to secure ships in the North Atlantic.  One ship will return to Woods Hole and the other will de-mobilize in Ireland.  Quincy currently at STM 5/6-5/10 in Williamsburg VA.  


image1.png
§301-10.451 May | be reimbursed for the cost of collision damage waiver (CDW) or theft insurance?

1. General rule-no. You will not be reimbursed for COW or theft insurance for travel within CONUS for the following reasons:

3.

Any deductible amount paid by you may be reimbursed directly to you or directly to the rental agency if the
damage occurred while you were performing official business.

2. Exception. You will be reimbursed for collision damage waiver o theft insurance when you travel outside CONUS and such

insurance is necessary because the rental or leasing agency requirements, foreign statute, or legal procedures could cause
extreme difficulty for an employee involved in an accident.




